
MINUTES 
Asbury Elementary School PTSO 

    December 1, 2020 | 6:00 p.m.​ | ​Meeting called to order by Kim Nyhus & Kristi Leech   

In Attendance 

Leah Borsheim, Lisa Bradley, Nicole Bruyere, Kelly Bryant, Courtney Cauthon, Jeanna Doung, Tracy Duhig, Shannon 
Durling, Graham Eno, Alicia FaJohn, Ann Garner, Addie Howard, Nicole Johnsen, Sarah Johnson, Krystal Joscelyne, Desi 
Kennedy, Kristi Leech, Listy Lehman, Jeannie Malone, Leah Martinez, Meaghan McCabe, Lizzie Mussoline, Elizabeth 
Neufeld, Kim Nyhus, Andrea Pietka, Amy Ravel, Celia Romero, Kelly Smith, Carole Ann Risser, Emily Rotta, Stephanie 
Vieau, Rhonda White-Mitchell, Maren Willins, Emily Wlos 

Principal’s Report 

Attendees shared their heartfelt gratitude to Principal FaJohn for her final PTSO meeting. Principal FaJohn gave her thank 
yous and goodbyes. Interim principal Jeanna Doung spoke on the CSC news and requested that families complete the update 
on in-person versus online learning through the DPS website. She continues to work towards a safe return and to help 
reconnect as a community.  

Teacher’s Report 

The teachers shared gratitude for the ongoing community support and understanding. 
Discovery link program supervisor, Leah Martinez, is working to keep the community together and extended an invite to all 
of Asbury to join the Asbury community classroom:  
https://classroom.google.com/c/MjI5NDcxNjk4NjA1?cjc=k2ahx63​  Class code: k2ahx63 
She is also hosting a virtual snack session on Friday December 4th!  
Time: Dec 4, 2020 03:15 PM Mountain Time (US and Canada) 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83070824627?pwd=OGJrU2NWSEFQcWtyY0kxdmtULzExdz09 
Meeting ID: 830 7082 4627 Passcode: FmfDh0 

Committee Updates 

Co-President Kim Nyhus shared the sad news that Spring Wing will likely have to be canceled, due to current Covid 
conditions; this means Direct Give will be more vital than ever and a fundraising element will be added to Read-a-Thon.  The 
PTSO hopes to add an outdoor May community gathering.  Much discussion circled around how the community feels about 
and how to bring everyone together and strengthen our connection during this difficult time. Ideas, and volunteers to launch 
them, for both fundraisers and community building are both welcome and needed.  
Business sponsor chair Andrea Pietka needs volunteers to talk to businesses about sponsorship. There is a template available 
and many different options for businesses please email ​ksmith@studioshoparchitects.com​ or ​andrea.pietka@gmail.com​ if you 
are willing to help.  
Dine out is going well; the next dine out is at Papa John’s Thursday December 10 - you can order all day and from any 
location with the code! 

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer Celia Romero shared the profit and loss report - as expected, this is a difficult year and every donation is 
important.  A call to action will be sent for Colorado Gives Tuesday;  anyone wishing to make a direct give donation or 
sponsorship before the tax year ends is encouraged to do so!  Every bit helps. 

Next Meeting 

We hope you can join us for our next meeting:  Tuesday, January 5th, at 6:00 p.m.  Attending PTSO meetings is a great way to 
connect with our community while staying informed; all are welcome and wanted!  You do not need to be a member to 
attend. 
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